
We wish the outgoing Director for Africa Centre Prof Newel all the best as she now leaves 

the organisation, she left a remarkable footprint to the Department and Hlabisa Hospital. 

 

Africa Centre has been supporting Hlabisa Hospital in performing and improving service 

delivery to the Sub-District. This has been done in a form of input on strategic perfor-

mance; informed researches; equipment and even Human resource. Amongst these initia-

tives was the initiation of ART whereby Africa Centre funded the staffing and infrastruc-

ture. Park homes were erected in all 17 clinics and the Hospital. 

 

The recent support in 2013 was the Donation of 2 Park homes fully furniture to the Hospi-

tal to be used as lodger houses for clients waiting deliver and mothers whose babes are 

admitted at the Hospital, also donation of 5 Vehicles were donated by Africa Centre under 

the leadership of Prof Newel to improve service delivery. 
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From left to right: Ms M.P Themba  (District manager uMkhanyakude); Zulu Royal Queen T Zu-
lu; Mrs. D.L.L Zungu (C.E.O Hlabisa Hospital); Mrs. T Simelane (Deputy District Manager– Clini-
cal Programmes); Mrs. S.R Mtshali (Nursing Manager Hlabisa Hospital) & Prof Newel (outgoing 
Director  Africa Centre). Pictured at the Farewell Ceremony held on 13 September 2013 at Mtu-
batuba Country Club. 


